Alternative Worship – Alternative Community
Fairlie Bowling Club's new clubhouse was packed out on the evening of 8th February as both members and non-members of the Fairlie and Largs St Columba's churches joined a discussion on the very serious subject of loneliness – hopefully the first of a number of such meetings which our minister hopes will see the two local churches become more involved with issues affecting their wider communities.  
The discussion was introduced by three speakers with an everyday understanding of the difficulties of loneliness as it exists in Fairlie and Largs.  Local GP Colin Jamieson shared his experience of meeting lonely people through their medical problems but with the time pressures of consultation had to conclude that 'maybe the NHS does not serve the lonely that well'.  Janice Busby, a health visitor with long experience of working in the North Coast, highlighted that loneliness was not just a problem for the elderly, drawing our attention to such cases as the young mother coming to live in a new community while her partner worked away from the family home for long periods.  Janice also drew attention to the loneliness which could follow from unemployment, domestic abuse and the use of drink and drugs.
Third speaker was local Citizens Advice Bureau volunteer Karla Tully who gave a series of examples of the many varied problems which are brought to CAB and which in some way are caused by or result in people feeling and being lonely.  Karla described the loneliness found among young people – the teenager with no interests reluctant to leave his bedroom, the schoolgirl bullied and ignored by her classmates.   As with the contributions of Colin and Janice, Karla's experiences showed us just how varied and complex loneliness can be.
All three speakers explained the support which could be given to help the lonely.  However, the meeting recognised that such professional help is reactive, a response dependent upon someone experiencing loneliness making that critical initial approach for assistance.  What became much less clear from the small group discussions which followed the presentations is how help can be given to those who are too frightened or too embarrassed to seek help, to those who are unaware of the help that is available or to those who perhaps do not realise that they are not alone in experiencing loneliness.  How does a caring community become aware of those who might be alone by their circumstances or indeed beliefs?  
And becoming aware, what can a caring community do to help?  Indeed, does every person which we might think of as being lonely want or need what they might regard as busybody interference in their private lives?  A wide range of ideas were discussed, some already tried and some new ones which might be worth a try.  All will be examined in detail by a working group of the two congregations.  
After the discussion Chris took the meeting into a few minutes of silence to allow the many present to think about what we heard and what we might do.  All in all a very worthwhile and thought provoking evening about a subject of real seriousness and concern to the two communities!
John Riddell
